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Watlington Parish Council


Parish Clerk:  Kristina Tynan








Watlington Parish Council

1 Old School Place

Watlington

OXON OX49 5QH

Tel: 01491 613867   Email: WPC@watlington-oxon-pc.gov.uk

Minutes of the Strategy Committee held at 7pm on Thursday 16th December 2021 on Zoom

Present:

Strategy Members:


Andrew McAuley (AM) - Chairman





Matt Reid (MR) – Vice-Chair



Ian Hill (IH)



Terry Jackson (TJ)


 Roger Beattie (RB)


 Steve Bolingbroke (SB)



Margaret Noon (MN)



Tim Horton (TH)

Officer:
Kristina Tynan (KT)
47/21 Apologies for Absence  



Gill Bindoff 

48/21
Minutes 

One change was agreed Page 13, Minute 39/21, Reference E CO3C, first line, 2nd paragraph, to remove the word ‘is@.

Resolved: That with the change noted above, the minutes of the Strategy Meeting held on 28th September 2021 which were received by Council on the 12th October 2021 to be signed as a correct record.

49/21 Matters Arising


There were no matters arising other than agenda items.
50/12 Declaration of Interests 


There were none notified.
51/21
Review of Strategic Plan- AM (attached)
Confirmation of updated Strategic Plan - priorities, allocated lead group/person and integration of major project short list activities.
There was discussion on the items and AM will send out an updated version of the Strategic Plan incorporating the changes discussed. It was agreed that the Strategic Plan could be presented in a more user-friendly format.  MN volunteered to edit the plan.  The NPAB will take the Strategic Plan as an agenda item at the next meeting.  The plan will be reviewed at the Strategy meeting in March 2022. TJ stated that she will be bringing a proposal on Communications and Website Strategy.
52/21
WPC Climate Action Advisory Board 
Terry Jackson proposed that WPC join the Zero Carbon Britain Climate and Nature Action Directory. Link: https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=Og_Hiln7OESaXUPwLwun_FRmOdSEhHVMhkUTO0e5ALRUMzBVWjhHME9CUDU5VFROVjZSQ0FGNEhQSSQlQCN0PWcu
It was agreed that this would be for Full Council to decide, and that TJ put a recommendation on the Full Council agenda.


53/21
 Update on Current Actions if any
1. Edge Road - We still need to submit our response to PYR2 which will be circulated to all Councillors before being submitted to SODC. Thames Water are exploring option and need to prompt them to do some robust planning. MR will contact OCC regarding the Britwell Road sweep and to check it is with the engineer/scoping teams.
2. CCT – IH reported that he has spoken with our solicitor who have not heard anything from OCC in the last few months. FvM has backed WPC on this and to ask him to check on progress when he is back in January. WPC to contact the senior OCC Officer directly. IH also stated that we have not seen any accounts since 2017/2018 and IH will ask for these. It was noted that this issue has now been discussed with OCC for 10 years. It was noted that it may be useful to have a meeting which would include Philip Pinney.

3. Major Projects and CIL Working Group 

It was noted that this group has met regularly however, as a working group the meetings had not been minuted.  It has identified 6 major projects which are being worked on to varying degrees.  However, it was noted that to ensure transparency of the decision-making process it would be better if the work of this group was carried out within a committee.  It was agreed that the work of the CIL/Major Projects Working Group would now become part of the Strategy Committee main agenda and that the Strategy committee would meet monthly.  The Parish Clerk will issue a new timetable for the Strategy Committee Meetings.  
Resolved; That from January, Strategy has monthly meetings just to discuss the major projects progress and every quarterly meeting will discuss all other issues.

It was noted that the ToR for Strategy will need to be changed.

  Resolved: That this working group is closed and that that Major Projects and CIL issues
  be discussed at the Strategy Committee.


54/21
Items for Discussion
1. Councillor numbers for WPC – Matt Reid had sent out a paper on this looking at options on the number of Councillors Watlington should have. It was agreed that we need to have a mentoring system, highlight courses that are available which should be undertaken and understood, and the governance rules need to be understood by all Councillors. It was noted that some Councillors are not attending meetings which should also be addressed. It was thought we should invite people to meetings to give presentations.  MN also suggested it would be useful to undertake a skills audit to see what skills we have currently in the Council, and she said she would be happy to devise a mentoring scheme. 


After much discussion it was proposed that Councillor numbers should remain at 14.



A vote was taken: 6 in favour, 2 against



Resolved: That the status quo remains.

2. Community Governance Review – TH had sent out a paper on this prior to the meeting in which he argued that WPC needed to address the issue of an amendment to the parish boundary to include all land inside the edge road.  He will be preparing a proposal for the January FC meeting. MR stated that the best time for us to review boundaries would be when the Edge Road is completed.  He said that there is an interface meeting in January and this issue should be discussed with Pyrton.


3. WPC Website Strategy – This was deferred to the next meeting.

  55/21
Consultations/Policies/Strategies
1. WPC Sports and Recreation Strategy- Discussion on Actions needed – Paper from Steve Bolingbroke had been sent. SB gave a presentation on this, and he was thanked for his good work.  After discussion a vote was taken on whether a recommendation be given to Full Council to accept this as a draft and to put it out for consultation and then reviewed again in three months. 
Vote: 6 in favour, 1 against

RECOMMENDATION TO COUNCIL: That the WPC Sports and Recreation Strategy be accepted as a draft strategy which can be consulted on and reviewed again in three months.


  56/21
Correspondence 

         There was none for discussion.
57/21
Any Other Business

THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 9PM
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